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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Mount Clemens Public Library
January 15, 2009
I. The meeting was called to order at 9:43 a.m. at the Mount Clemens Public Library. 


Present:
Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), Worrell (Mount Clemens),Graham (Ray), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Conklin (SBL), Turgeon (Sterling Heights), Radcliffe (SLC), Hupp (SLC)



Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Hoffmeyer (Lenox), Casamer (Macomb), Harper (Romeo), Valade (Roseville), 





Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica), Henderstein (Warren),
II. Approval of the Agenda.


Item IV. B. Delivery – change City Wheels years in business to 13 years.    

Turgeon moved to approve the Agenda as amended, supported by Conklin. Motion carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.


            
Change to Attendees: add Lusardi (CHE)
Motion made by Lusardi to approve minutes of December 11, 2008 meeting as amended, supported by Graham. Motion carried.

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business.

A. Automation

RFID Project is ongoing.  Troy Public Library is making progress on tagging materials.  Four manual tag dispensers were ordered, in addition to the tagging machines, to help with the tagging process.
B. Delivery

There were three responses to the SLC Delivery Request for Proposal.  Prices are cited as both cost per stop and cost per week. Sorting is not included in the per stop rate, SLC will do the sorting.  All three bids are for a closed system.
Company
Per Stop
Per Week
Yrs. In Business
Quality Cartage
$16
$2,240
15

Red Hot Delivery
$15.43
$2,160
6

City Wheels
$11
$1,540
13

Quality Cartage and Red Hot Delivery included a gas surcharge in their bids, which only goes into effect if gas prices increase significantly. The Delivery Committee voted to award the contract to City Wheels if the references were favorable. Hupp contacted the City Wheel references and received excellent recommendations from reputable companies.  
Delivery (continued)
The recommended dates for no delivery on holidays are:

 2009 NO DELIVERY HOLIDAY DATES
TO BE OBSERVED ON

New Year’s Day (2009)
Thursday, January 1

Memorial Day
Monday, May 25

Independence Day
Friday, July 3

Labor Day
Monday, September 7

Veterans’ Day
Wednesday, November 11

Thanksgiving Day
Thursday, November 26

Day AFTER Thanksgiving Day
Friday, November 27

Christmas Eve
Thursday, December 24

Christmas Day
Friday, December 25

New Year’s Eve (2009)
Thursday, December 31

Motion made by Turgeon to accept City Wheels as the new delivery vendor at the rate of $11.00 per stop, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried.

SLC is using zip ties to secure bins and would like libraries to use zip ties when sending bins out.  
 
C. FY2009 Shared System Revised Budget
A spreadsheet showing a revised budget for the current fiscal year was included in the Council Packet.  The budget has been balanced without requiring a transfer from reserves.

It assumes that both Troy Public Library and Macomb County Library will have withdrawn from the system by the end of June.  The loss of user fees is partly offset by savings in Internet charges.

Expenses were reduced as follows:


System maintenance:
$25,055  (Actual FY09 cost.)


Operating Costs:
$20,000  (FY08 expenditures were $18,000)



Internet:
$8,244  (TPL & MCL savings)


Cataloguing:
$52,363 (FY2009 budget included a $40,000 for authority control.  This was   a one-time charge paid in FY08.)

Salaries and Benefits were budgeted at the same level as in FY08 so this budget line had to be increased by $22,695.
Motion made by Parus to approve the 2009 Council Meeting dates, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried.

D. FY2010 Shared System Draft Budget
A spreadsheet showing the proposed budget for FY10 was included in the Council Packet.  The budget for system operations comes to $924,316.  With 153 system users, the cost per user is $6,041.

Committee members agreed that absorbing a $1,441 increase in one year was not feasible and that the deficit would need to be covered by reserve funds.  $116,000 in FY10.

The reserve fund has a balance of $1.7M.  However, the RFID project will absorb $1.4M over the next two years, leaving a “cushion” of about $300K.  This raises the issue of whether the reserve fund can continue to be built up for future major improvements.

The Shared Technology Committee recommended increasing the license fee from $4,600 to $5,000 for FY2009/2010.

Motion made by Orlando to increase user fees by $400, from $4,600 to $5,000, per user charge, seconded by Reghi. CMPL abstains. Motion carried.

FY2010 Shared System Draft Budget (continued)
There is a concern that the current fee structure ($ / user) makes system membership quite expensive for the larger libraries.  The committee agreed that researching alternative funding models is a priority.
Two possibilities for significant additional savings were discussed and will be followed up on: 

Lowered Sirsi Dynix maintenance fees because the system is now 25% smaller and find an alternative source for catalog records. In addition we hope to eliminate overtime by moving to an “on-call” system evenings and weekends and are considering possible reductions in staff hours.
E. Reciprocal Borrowing Policy
In 1996 Lenox Township enacted Act 425 agreements with Richmond Township, Macomb County and Casco and Columbus Townships in St. Clair County.  Residents in these areas are taxed to support the Lenox Township Library. Residents of contract areas are eligible for SLC reciprocal borrowing privileges if

1. There is a contract for service with a SLC member library, and

2. The contracting library receives an amount equivalent to its own per capita tax support.
Therefore, these residents at the addresses listed below should receive reciprocal borrowing privileges.


Richmond Township Addresses



Pound Road = 36569, 36600, 36615, 36671, 36727, 36851, 37422, 37600, 37607, 37925



Weeks Road = 70907, 70977, 71020



32 Mile Road = 36901, 37455, 37525, 37775

Casco Township Addresses



Gratiot Road = 10758, 10760, 10788, 10830, 10870, 10955, 100963, 10973



County Line Road = 3443, 3453


Columbus Township Addresses

Pound Road = 10001, 10089, 10111, 10129, 10139, 10177, 10189, 10213, 10235, 10247, 10291, 10319, 10375, 10421



Kroner Road = 2720, 2730, 2715



Division Road = 10304, 10314, 10344



Gratiot Road = 10062, 10112, 10292 10312, 10390, 10410, 10466, 10494
Motion made by Conklin to grant reciprocal borrowing privileges to residents of the Act 425 agreement in Lenox Township and to adopt reciprocal borrowing conditions 1 & 2, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried.
F. Harrison Township Residents and Non-Resident Cards
Patrons that do not support a library must pay a $200 non-resident fee for full reciprocal borrowing services. 
Right now, we still need to honor MCL patrons.  If the library is closed, SLC can do a group change for MCL patron records. Standards & Procedures needs to review MCL, Harrison Township and TPL patron cards.

V. Announcements and Information.
A. Strategic Plan
SLC is considering creating a Strategic Plan Committee to review the scope of the Cooperative.  Planning consultants could be interviewed and called to develop a 3-5 year plan for the Council. Neal recommended that a contingency plan be included if State Aid goes away. 
The format of the Annual Plan is changing; ex: took out requirements for the Plan to go to library Boards for approval.
B. Macomb Reference and Research Center and Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped Update
The Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped is still in negotiation.  The lease agreement needs to be more detailed as the four employees are covered by three different bargaining unions.   
If SLC does not take on the Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped, the County will not be able to provide this service.   Neal recommended that Hupp contact Josie Parker at the Ann Arbor District Library. The Ann Arbor District Library is working on an agreement to take ownership of the Washtenaw County Library for the Blind and Physically Disabled.
C. MLA Public Policy

No Report.
D. MAP Statistics

Stats for December by County were included in the Packet.  SLC December stats were distributed.
VI. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


 Thank you to the Mount Clemens Public Library for hosting the meeting. 
 

SLC is continuing the Off the Shelf newsletter and will have an issue in the spring.

SLC has scheduled a shredding company to come out on January 29th, please send materials to SLC by Jan. 28.



ARM – No Report.


CLL – Absent.

CHE – Cindy Guthrie passed away on December 21 and she will be missed as a great librarian.  Chesterfield Public Library has a new Board of Trustees. Collected Toys for Tots for Marines and they sent a light armored vehicle with Santa standing in the hatch while they drove across town.
CMPL – Replacing all of our Vin clients with PC’s at all three locations.  Patrons may use other libraries internet service.  Replacing our refurbished copiers with new color copiers for all three branches and Metro Imaging will cover our preventative maintenance; cost is one ¢ for B&W and seven ¢ on color copies.  Two U of M student groups came in and analyzed parts of our operation.  The students looked at Tech Services Workflow and the workflow at the Circulation Desk and made some recommended changes.
EPL – No Report.


FRA -
Still receiving PR in newspapers.  Patrons are library hopping for Museum Adventure Passes.  Children’s Librarian Meeting was held at Fraser and 25 librarians attended for the Performers Program.  The summer program this year is Creativity in the Library.
HPW – Harper Woods held a blood drive over the holidays. Due to auto plants closing, the Red Cross is losing sites for blood drives.  If you are interested in hosting a blood drive, please call the American Red Cross.
LEN – Are other libraries still using the bindery service?  Some libraries are still using bindery and SLC is looking into moving the service to their facility.


LWM – No Report.

MPL – No Report.


MCL- Absent.

MTC – Newsletter distributed. Steve Miller and Andrea Billups, Journalists and Authors of A Slaying in the Suburbs: The Tara Grant Murder, coming on Tuesday, January 27th at noon. Book Fair and Writers Conference is scheduled on Saturday, February 7 from 9:45 am to 4 pm.
RAY – No Report.

ROG – Absent.
RSV – Absent.
SCS – Can we start tagging materials using our pad?  Libraries cannot start tagging without a scheduled training from 3M; there is also a financial structure to consider.  SCS had a new roof put on, but it is now leaking.  Received a response for a new café vendor and are taking the bid to the Board for approval.  How are we handling MeLCat public relations?  Can a link go on websites?  Yes the MeLCat logo can be put on websites with a link and some libraries are putting the MeLCat bookmark inside each MeLCat book.
SBL – Still waiting for RFID tags.
SHL – The SHL newsletter was distributed.  Started the RFID tagging process slowly as we are waiting on tags and borrowed tags from TPL and LEN.   
TPL – No Report. 
UPL – No Report.

WPL-  Absent.

VII. Public Participation.


No public participation.

VIII. Next meeting date.

The next meeting will be February 12, 2009 at the Suburban Library Cooperative at 9:30 a.m. 

Continue Education meeting to follow.

IX. Adjournment 
Turgeon moved to adjourn at 11:43 a.m., supported by Graham.  Motion carried.
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